
visiting team). Presenting small 

tokens to combatants who show 

outstanding chivalry and courtesy 

is also a part of the tradition. We 

encourage attendees to bring small 

tokens, though some will also be 

provided for the gallery to present.  

On the last weekend in October, we 

plan to travel across the western 

border to Meridies’ Gatalop event, 

held in historic Fort Gaines on Dau-

phin Island. We will bring the 

Baronial pavilion and will set it 

up for barracks-style accommoda-

tions for any Oldenfelders who wish 

to attend the event with Us. Simp-

ly bring an air mattress or cot and 

set up inside the pavilion. We will 

be able to set up inside the fort, 

which promises to be an unrivaled 

SCA camping experience. 

Our next event will be Martinmas 

Moot at Camp La Llanada in 

Lake Wales. This will be Fall 

Crown Lyst. HL Philomena is the 

autocrat for the event and will 

need assistance from all Oldenfelders 

in attendance to help the weekend 

run smoothly. We will be preparing 

feast on Saturday and would also 

be appreciative of assistance.  Let’s 

all work together to show Trimaris 

how The Land of Big Fun does 

things! 

December holds still more activities 

for Oldenfeld. The first weekend in 

December will be the investiture of 

Greetings from Charles and Aure-

lia, Baron and Baroness of Olden-

feld! 

We have returned from Our adven-

tures into the northeastern realms, 

where We helped bolster the Trimar-

ian army at the battle of Pennsic. 

Though we were but few, we formed 

an effective unit in the field bat-

tle. Some of the other encounters 

showed room for improvement, 

though, so Trimaris must plan to 

travel again to the verdant fields 

and woods of the debatable lands to 

ensure the fate of the city of Pitts-

burgh. But first, there is much on 

the horizon here at home! 

Now that we have returned to 

Oldenfeld, we are gearing up for 

what will most certainly be a 

VERY busy fall/winter event 

season! Our next event will be Har-

vest, on October 6th, and it promises 

to be a fun day with the return of 

the Pas d’Armes for both the chiv-

alric and rapier combatants. It’s 

been quite some time since Oldenfeld 

has hosted a Pas d’Armes, so We 

would like to remind everyone that 

the gallery is really what makes 

the entire event worthwhile. If you 

can spare the time, please take at 

least a few moments to watch the 

events on the field and cheer on the 

Tenans (“holders” of the field, aka 

the home team!) or the Venans 

(“comers” to the field, aka the 

Marcaster’s new Coronets, Tristrum 

de Kerjean and Eadaoin inghean 

Fhuinche. We will be collecting 

donations for a gift basket and plan 

to attend the event. The following 

weekend will be a fighter practice 

and demo in Tom Brown Park, as 

we prepare for Yule the weekend 

after that. And remember, this 

year, Yule will once again be a full 

weekend event! We are beyond 

excited to bring back the tradition-

al weekend event with Our favorite 

event of the year. The site will be 

the Wakulla Equestrian Center in 

Sopchoppy, and it is a primitive 

camping site. There are restrooms 

and electricity, though. We highly 

encourage local folks to camp out if 

possible, as our out-of-town visitors 

will feel more welcome and at home 

if we don’t all abandon them to go 

to our nearby homes. The Baronial 

pavilion will be set up, as well as a 

few other large personal pavilions, 

to offer barracks-style accommoda-

tions for those who don’t have a 

tent or just don’t want the hassle of 

a tent. We hope this event will 

bring many attendees to enjoy the 

awesomeness of an Oldenfeld Yule! 

Thank you all for your support of 

Our Barony and Kingdom!  

Vivat Trimaris! Hail Oldenfeld! 
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Missive From Your Seneschal 

Missive from the            

Seneschal 

Greetings unto the         

populace and friends of 

Oldenfeld! It has been a 

hot, muggy summer but 

we have not been idle!  

 In June, we held our    

Curia.  Thank you to   

everyone who attended 

and brought food and    

fellowship to this annual 

event.  A lot of things were 

rehashed, and some new 

ideas were created.  Some 

of those things are being 

worked on and we will 

continue to work on    

helping our Barony and 

its needs and our efforts to 

grow and be strong.   

In July, we had a great 

Lion’s Tourney event – 

all indoors in air-

conditioning! Thank you 

to the staff who created 

such a fun, cool event in 

the middle of summer! 

Summer time hosting 

may become the future of 

this event.   

Hopefully we will have 

some cooler weather    

heading to the Big Bend as 

we have a busy fall 

planned.   

On October 6, we will be 

having our Harvest event 

with a chili cook-off and 

some new games and a 

championship!   

On November 9-11, the  

Barony of Oldenfeld is  

responsible for the hosting 

of the Kingdom event, 

Martinmas Moot. We will 

need as many people as 

possible to help with this 

event so please clear your 

calendar and come out to 

work and play if you can.  

Carpooling can make the 

trip more enjoyable and 

conserve energy and      

petrol! 

We will be holding a demo 

at Tom Brown Park on 

December 9.  We would 

like everyone to come out 

and show off their skills 

and meet with the public 

and introduce them to who 

we are and what we do.  

This will be for fighters, 

archers, artisans, bardic – 

everyone!  We want to 

provide an opportunity for 

the community to see who 

we are. 

And the end of this season 

will be our YULE event, to 

be held December 14-16 at a 

new site!  Primitive 

camping but lots of       

privacy!  The event staff 

is planning on making it 

the jewel of the year and, 

of course, plenty of fun to 

maintain our title as The 

Land of Big Fun! 

There are also new         

directives being sent to the 

different Kingdoms.  The 

Kingdom has a new Social 

Media Officer and posting 

to FB, Twitter and other 

sites is approved as posting 

to keep our members      

Microsoft 

informed.  There will also be a 

new hate speech policy and 

you should be able to read 

about that in the upcoming 

Talewinds.  There join the 

new anti-bullying policies 

and service animal policies 

which at always posted at 

gate at our events.  Talewinds 

is an excellent publication 

that tells us what is going on 

not only in our Kingdom, but 

at the National Level as 

well.   

Last, our Baron and Baroness 

continue to hold Tuesday 

night project nights, the 

heavy and rapier fighters 

continue to have practices on 

Sunday and archery posts a 

Sunday schedule usually 

every month.  So, come out to 

play or just to see friends and 

hang out with the best people 

around!  Hope to see you at 

an event soon! Hail        

Oldenfeld!  

Yours in Service, 

HL Artemisia Pennelli 
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Mission Statement and Core Values 

At the July, 2018    
quarterly meeting of the 
SCA Board of Directors 
the following actions 
were taken: 

 

Mission Statement and 
SCA Statement of Core 
Values 

  

The following Mission 
Statement was passed by 
the Board and replaces 
the current Mission 
Statement                    
immediately:  

2 The Society for         
Creative Anachronism 
(SCA) is an                  
international non-profit 
volunteer educational 
organization. SCA is 
devoted to the research 
and re-creation of pre-
seventeenth century 
skills, arts, combat, and 
culture, focused on 
Western Europe and its 
cultural contacts, and 
employing knowledge of 
history to enrich the 
lives of participants 

through events,      
demonstrations, and  
other educational 
presentations and       
activities.  

 

In connection with the 
new Mission Statement, 
the following Statement 
of Core Values was also 
passed by the Board: 

In pursuing its mission, 
the SCA is committed to 
excellence in its           
programs,                      
communications and 
activities and to 

• act in accordance with 
the chivalric virtues of 
honor and service;  

• value and respect the 
worth and dignity of all 
individuals;  

• practice inclusiveness 
and respect pluralism 
and diversity;  

• promote a safe and    
respectful environment 
for all SCA events;  

• act with                  
transparency, fairness, 

integrity and honesty;  

• be a responsible steward 
of SCA resources; and,  

• be committed to    
maintaining the trust of 
its members and          
participants. 

 

It is the expectation of 
the SCA that its      
members and                
participants, in all 
events and activities of 
the SCA, will conduct 
themselves in accordance 
with these tenets.  

 

Hate Speech & Hate 
Symbols  

 

The following        

amendment to Corpora 

was passed by the Board 

and is considered           

effective immediately. 

Hate Speech Policy 

Hate speech is not        

tolerated in the Society. 

Hate speech is speech or 

symbols that offend, 

threaten, or insult           

Microsoft 

individuals or groups, based 

on race, color, religion,     

national origin, sexual  

orientation, disability or 

other traits. Such symbols 

and speech have no           

essential part of any        

discussion of ideas and are of 

so little value to the        

Society that any benefit 

that may be derived from 

them is clearly outweighed 

by the harm caused. This 

use by any participant in 

the Society may result in 

possible sanctions up to and 

including revocation of 

membership and denial of 

participation. Please report 

any possible instances of 

hate speech to your        

Kingdom Seneschal, the 

Society Seneschal or the 

President of the SCA       

immediately. For more    

information about hate 

speech and the reporting of 

same, please refer to the  

Society Seneschal’s     

Handbook. Corpora Article 

X, Grievances and         

Sanctions, A. General, 4   
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Harvest 

October 6,2018        8am—10pm 

We will have our traditional Pas d’Armes (both rapier and Chivalric), as well as our Baronial thrown 
weapons championship. 

Other events include a Jomswikinger tournament, period games, archery, and general frivolity! 

Wakulla County Community Center 

318 Shadeville Road, Crawfordville, Florida 

Other Event Dates of Note 2018: 
 
Michaelmas             October 13 
Martinmas Moot   November 9-11 
Long Nights              Nov. 30—Dec. 2 

 

Oldenfeld Related Events in 2017: 

Oldenfeld Harvest    October 6 
Yule       December  14-16 
Panhandle Skirmishes  Jan. 11-13 
Lion’s Tourney                            TBD 
Anniversary                               TBD 
 

Personal picture taken by Scott Humphries, on view from the Oslo 
Viking Gokstad museum 

Page 4          September 2018, AS 52 

Upcoming Events: 



 

Oldenfeld Baronial Officers 

“Please send an email to 

Chronicler@Oldenfeld.org give me some ideas of 

what you’d love to see in the Oldenfeld 

Newsletter.”  From your Chronicler... 

Baron Baron Charles Ashton 

Baroness Baroness Aurelia Cassia 

Seneschal HL Artemisia Pennelli 

Baronial 
Ranger Lord Kolbrandr Haukr 

Chamberlain 
Duke Ardien             
Dochesseford 

Chronicler Lady Merewyn Sunnild 

Constable HL William Ulf 

Exchequer 
Lady Maria Seraphina 
di Toscanis 

Herald Lady Daedra Forbes 

Historian Vacant 
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Hospitaller Baroness Marie le Main 

Librarian Vacant 

Minister of  
Arts & Sciences 

Duke Ardien             
Dochesseford 

Minister of  
Children 

Baron Simon Maurus of 
the Argent Quill, OP 

Rapier Marshall Lord Nicolo di Leone 

Rattan      
Marshall Sir Gryphon de Quentin 

Web Minister Philomena Wensley 

High Table  
Steward Philomena Wensley 

Business Meetings: 
 
Learn more at Oldenfeld.org, or 
feel free to attend our meetings 
(first and third Thursdays of 
every month) upstairs at the 
Publix on Monroe. Address: 
1700 N Monroe St, Tallahassee, FL  
32303  

This is the September 2018 
(Third Quarter) issue of    
Oldentales, a publication of the 
Barony of Oldenfeld, within the   
Kingdom of Trimaris, of the 
Society for Creative         
Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). 
Oldentales is available on the 
Barony of Oldenfeld's website, 
www.oldenfeld.org, or from                            
Chronicler@Oldenfeld.org. It is 
not a corporate publication of 
SCA, Inc., and does not         
delineate SCA, Inc. policies.  
Copyright © 2018 Society for 
Creative Anachronism, Inc. For 
information on reprinting 
photographs, articles, or art-
work from this publication, 
please contact the Chronicler, 
who will assist you in          
contacting the original creator 
of the piece. Please respect the 
legal rights of our contributors. 

Baron Miklos von Baker at         

Scotts Welsh War 2016 

To contact any officer, please visit our website at 

http://www.oldenfeld.org 


